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MEDICAL CENTRE OFFICIALLY OPENED
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picture shows: Reeve McParland, left; Jack
Stokes, centre, holding ribbon to be cut by
Dr. Miro Spacek. Photo by I. McCuaig.

The new Medical Centre in Schreiber was
formally opened on September 5th with a grat-
ifying number of citizens attending despite
the heavy rain.

Reeve ,Harold McParland said the move to es-
tablish such a centre was started by the mun-
icipal council when it was realized that to
attract and keep a doctor in the town fac-
ilities for his work must be improved, but
still kept in the centre of the town. The for-
mer post office seemed an ideal location.

Mr. McParland went to Toronto-in March I973
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TERRACE BAY COUNCIL QUOTES
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The regular meeting of Terrace Bay Town-
ship Council was held on Wednesday, September
IOth with Councillors Brassard, Helmink, Ken-
nedy and Reeve Bray present.

" Under correspondence notice was receilved
from J. Yates re the termination of Terrace
Bay Taxl effective September 30th.

A request from V. Thompson for paving at
the end of his driveway was refused.

A letter from Keith Penner re the proposed
Federal Election Boundaries was read.

Fort Frances wrote requesting Terrace Bay
Councils endorsement of a resolution concern-
ing land fill sites.

A letter thanking Terrace Bay for its par-
ticipation and sponsored cocktail hour at the
recent Hydro Convention was received from the
Schreiber Hydro Electric Commission.

Notice was received from the Ministry of
Agriculture and Food re assistance available
for a municipal pound program. | |

Word was received of the Third Annual
Northwestern Ontario Recreation Association
Fall Conference.

A letter from Costa's re addition to store,
relocation of hydro pole and curbing brought
forth a resolution from Council outlining all
costs must be born by the Foodmarket.

The Ministry of Housing sent word the town
-ship's housing policy had been approved.

The Building Inspector's report was read.
M. Tardif and W. Aylward advised Council
they will be making application to operate a
taxi service in town which will be purchased
from the present owner.

Accounts passed for payment were: Township
$53,450%7 3 Hydro, 885 ,839.15; Litrary SI,I51.
92; Recreation $I7,0I0.6I.
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